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Minutes 
July 26, 2022

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Ms. Elaine Kearney, Mayoral Appointee Mr. Greg Hammer, District Seven
Dr. Randy Preissig, District Four Mr. Rob McDaniel, District Eight
Mr. Chris Yanez, District Five Mr. John Kent, District Nine
Mr. Myrl Britten, District Six Ms. Sherri Dugas, District Ten

STAFF PRESENT
Mr. Brandon Ross, Parks and Recreation Ms. Melinda Cerda
Ms. Cynthia Uribe, Parks and Recreation

GUESTS PRESENT
Reuben Bazan                                                                          
Ellen Ott
Jeff Jordan                                                                            
Joey Pawlik                                                         
Leslie Provence  

Jorge Tijerina
Peter Onofre
Sue Calberg
Tim Golian

REGULAR BUSINESS
 Meeting called to order at 6:03 PM.
 Motion and approval of the minutes from the April 26, 2022 meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 None

Board Member Reports

Mr. Greg Hammer, District Seven
 Announced that he’s resigning from the Linear Creekway Advisory Board and is moving out of town.

STAFF REPORT (Brandon Ross, Parks and Recreation Department)

Mr. Ross gave update on the Linear Creekway trails:
 Mr. Ross stated that with the completion of the Alazan Creek Greenway,  92 miles have been completed to date.   

There are also 9 miles under construction, eight of which will be completed by November.  When the eight are 
completed, this will add up to 100 miles of completed greenway trail.

o The board and staff briefly discussed the “100 mile” milestone and a potential celebratory event.
 Mr. Ross reported that he is working also on scopes for new Greenway Trails to be funded by the 2022 Bond.

o Mr. Ross is working on the Huebner Creek Greenway and Medical Center Park in cooperation with the 
Medical Alliance, Medical Foundation and their design team.  He is also discussing the potential for a 
pedestrian bridge over Babcock Road with design engineers.
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o Other Bond-funded greenway trails are in early planning stages, including:
 French Creek Greenway (O.P Schnabel to Loop 1604)
 Beitel Creek Greenway (Thousand Oaks to Perrin Homestead) and El Dorado link
 Maverick Creek Greenway (via UTSA campus from UTSA Blvd to Loop 1604)

Ms. Melinda Cerda gladly announced that Mr. Brandon Ross had recently been promoted to the position of Capital Programs 
Manager.  The board members were glad to hear this news.

ADJOURNMENT
o The meeting adjourned at approximately 6:49pm.


